
File: 5768Report Date: March 21, 2018

Report Number: 080804

Saltstream Engineering Ltd. 
150 Fifth Avenue                           
Campbell River BC  V9W 3X3

Dear Saltstream Engineering Ltd.:

Re: Notice Letter, Permit 5768, W. Redona Island, Doctor Bay

On March 16, 2018, Ministry of Environment and Climate Change Strategy, Environmental Protection Division staff 
conducted an office review inspection of your facility, Saltstream Engineering Ltd.  located at W. Redona Island, Doctor Bay 
Fish Processing Plant  with authorization number 5768 under the Environmental Management Act.

Inspection Details:

Requirement Description: Appendix 03, Clause A: (A) The discharge of effluent to wich this appendix is applicable is
combined effluent from a fish hatchery and a fish processing plant approximately located
as shown on the attached Appendix A-1.

Details/Findings: On January 26, 2018, Officer Laura Hunse spoke with Rob Smeal, Site Manager at 
Saltstream Engineering Ltd. (Saltstream) by phone to discuss Permit 5768.  Mr. Smeal 
confirmed that the Saltstream Engineering Ltd. (Saltstream) has not been involved with 
processing fish since the mid-1990s and only operates a fish hatchery now.  The fish 
hatchery is registered under the Environmental Management Act's Land-based Finfish 
Waste Control Regulation (registration number RE-17301, registration date         
January 30, 2003); therefore compliance with this permit is not applicable.

Compliance: Not Applicable

Actions to be taken: As the fish processing discharge portion of Permit PE-5678 is no longer occurring and has
not occurred for more than 20 years, and as the hatchery discharge portion of the permit is
covered by registration RE-17301 under the Land-based Finfish Waste Control Regulation,
it is recommended that Saltstream request cancellation of the permit.  Please go to the
following link at https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/environment/waste-
management/waste-discharge-authorization/change-authorizations to access instructions
on cancelling the permit and submit a request for cancellation.
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Yours truly,

Laura Hunse

Environmental Protection Officer

cc:

Please be advised that this inspection report may be published on the provincial government website within 7 days.

If you have any questions about this letter, please contact the undersigned.

DISCLAIMER:
Please note that sections of the permit, regulation or code of practice referenced in this inspection record are for guidance
and are not the official version. Please refer to the original permit, regulation or code of practice.

To see the most up to date version of the regulations and codes of practices please visit
http://www.bclaws.ca

If you require a copy of the original permit, please contact the inspector noted on this inspection record.

It is also important to note that this inspection record does not necessarily reflect each requirement or condition of the
authorization therefore compliance is noted only for the requirements or conditions listed in the inspection record.

Ministry of Environment
and Climate Change
Strategy

Compliance

Environmental
Protection Division

Mailing Address: Telephone:

Facsimile:

Website: www.gov.bc.ca/env

2080-A
Labieux Rd
Nanaimo BC V9E 6J9

250 751 3100

250 751 3103




